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FRESNO ROP DISTRICT COORDINATORS MEETING SUMMARY
October 6, 2022

Districts Present:

Staci Bynum CART Manuel Rodrigues  Kerman Unified
Paul Birrell Central Unified Michael Langton Laton Unified
Claudia vanDenBergh Chawanakee Unified Laura Toney Madera Unified

Dr. Gregory Lomack  Clovis Unified Hugo Sanchez MCSOS

Bobbi Mahfood Coalinga Unified Collette Cole Mariposa Unified
Jon Delano CTEC Nicole Borges Riverdale Unified
Joe Hammond FCSS Court Natalie Cozby Sierra Unified
Michelle Mar Fresno Unified Steve Rizzo Washington Unified
Chris Imperatrice Golden Valley Unified John Beck Yosemite Unified

Others Present:

Karen Boone Clovis Unified Amy Moua CTEC

Gary Comstock

ROP Staff Present:

Janet Sloan Executive Director Teresa Schneider Accountant

Margo Perkins Director Will Betts Program Assistant
Anthony Ayerza Content Coordinator Kenny Lopez K12 Pathway Specialist
Efrain Guizar Content Coordinator Michelle Wong K12 Pathway Specialist
Mike McColm Content Coordinator

Margo Perkins opened the meeting at 2:03 p.m which took place online, using Zoom.

I. Curriculum Reports — Margo Perkins
Margo Perkins stated there were no new courses or additional sites/sections to discuss.

Il. Finance/lLegislation/Other — Janet Sloan
Janet Sloan discussed the recent CTEIG submission deadline and suggested improvements
to our consortium’s application and more sit-down meetings with districts, before submitting
next year’s application. Every January, our office submits a report to the state showing
districts are spending down their CTEIG money and they have met their match in the fiscal
year funds were awarded. In order to meet this obligation, Janet requested a report from
districts, by the last Friday of January, showing 20-21 and 21-22 funds. Also, all 20-21 funds
must be spent by December 31 of this year.

Janet mentioned there are many new legislators in Sacramento and CAROP will be focusing
on educating them about CTE. More CAROP plans will be shared in the spring, following
results of the midterm elections.

Member Districts: CART « Caruthers Unified « Central Unified « Chawanakee Unified « Clovis Unified « Coalinga-Huron Unified + FCOE Court Schools
Firebaugh-Las Deltas Unified » Fowler Unified « Fresno Unified » Golden Plains Unified + Golden Valley Unified « Kerman Unified « Laton Unified
Madera County Office of Education « Madera Unified « Mariposa County Unified « Mendota Unified « Riverdale Unified » Sierra Unified « Washington Unified « Yosemite Unified
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VIL.

Teresa Schneider said she is working on getting the workbooks out to the districts.

K12 SWP — Kenny Lopez & Michelle Wong

Michelle Wong shared some information with District Coordinators in the Zoom Chat section.
One of those items was K12 Strong Workforce survey for all districts to give feedback. Also,
Michelle reminded everyone the SWP Request for Application deadline is October 14.
Finally, for those districts already funded, Cal-PASS+ upload is due November 1.

. Credentials — Margo Perkins

Margo Perkins gave an update on the CTE Credentials program which has 56 participants
signed up for the Foundations course. Our mentors have had their initial contact with the
new instructors they’re assigned to and should begin visiting campuses soon.

Career Tech Expo — Anthony Ayerza

Anthony Ayerza discussed the upcoming Career Tech Expo event being held at Chukchansi
Park in downtown Fresno on October 19. Free parking is available across from the stadium
at H Street and Inyo. Students should gather at the main entrance and gates will open at
5:00 p.m. Concessions will be available for participants. There are several student
experiences planned for various career pathways throughout the day.

Advisory Committee Meetings — Mike McColm

Mike McColm reminded District Coordinators that instructors have until December 16 to
submit their fall Advisory Committee Meeting minutes and sign-in sheets to our office.
Meetings should be held in-person this year and must have 3 advisors per instructor, in
order to be valid. Also, nominations for the William F. Noli Awards are due January 9, 2023
but may be submitted anytime before then.

Other
Margo Perkins mentioned several districts still have not enrolled their students through our
Attendance website. Please check with your staff that this gets completed.

Attendance is due October 21, 2022 (for August & September). Students must be enrolled in
our system, in order to document their attendance.

Margo announced a Call for Presentations to participate in this year’s Educating for Careers
Conference in Sacramento (February 26-28, 2023). The deadline for submitting presentation
ideas is November 30, 2022.

All District Coordinators should have received an email from Will Betts with a list of their
specific instructors who have expiring credentials. Please review and work with your
instructors to update/renew their credentials.

Margo and Janet Sloan discussed the Educators Institute for Pathway Development
Conference taking place in Southern California. Please refer to the attached handout, for
details.



The meeting was adjourned at 2:36 p.m.

7 DATES TO REMEMBER

2022
October 19 Career Tech Expo — Chukchansi Park

2023
February 26-28 CA Educating for Careers Conference — Sacramento Convention Center
March 3 Apprenticeship Workshop — UA Local 246

TBD Career Skills Challenge
April 20 Spring Advisory Night — Career Technical Education Charter (CTEC)

K-12 SWP Round 5 Dates
Funding Year: FY 2022-2023

Application
Deadline: Applications must be received by 5:00 pm on Friday,
October 14, 2022, in NOVA
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